Minutes from CLG Meeting 4th April 2024
1. Apologies : Received from Andy Langston, Caroline Oggadoon, Dave Mossman, and Yvonne Welsh.
2. Minutes: These were accepted.
3. Operational Update from Dan Pearson
a. The 3.5 day outage was brought forward. This was an opportunity to clear a blockage, otherwise all was as expected. 
b. The next scheduled stop is the annual 15-17 day outage in September.
c. There have been no unplanned outages.
d. There was a question on the Annual Performance Reports produced for the Environment Agency. DP took the action to provide these.
e. In answer to a question, it was confirmed that there have been no Schedule 5 Notifications (where something that could although may not have called environmental damage has damage) in the last Quarter. There have been notifications in the last 12 months, including one that was CO related, an issue that has now been resolved.
4. Environment Agency Report 
a. The EA has carried out their first unscheduled visit. There were no concerns, only a minor issue with storage, now resolved.
b. The Permit Variations are attached to this email. 
c. The reporting time period has been changed to 10 minutes from 30 minutes. This is in line with other similar facilities and more accurately reflects the impact of Gas Bottle Explosions.
d. It was agreed that there would be a clarification of Metals breaches at the next meeting.
e. David Jackson confirmed there were no issues with NO2 levels and that they had actually declined by more than 13%.
f. The link to find the historic data is https://glosclg.weebly.com.
g. A question was asked about monitoring animals in the vicinity of the plant. This is not being done. The action was agreed to see if this was carried out at any other facility.
5. Air Monitoring
a. Stephen Davies took the action to find out if Gloucester City were doing any Air Monitoring. Their results can be found at https://www.gloucester.gov.uk/environment-waste-recycling/pollution/air-quality/
6. Community Engagement 
a. A question was asked about Peregrine Falcons nesting on the Facility. It was explained that this was dangerous, but that assistance would be given to any project to help other than on the building itself.
7. Next meeting : it was agreed that we will meet would be on line on the 27th June 2024 at 7:30pm.
